
	P.S./I.S. 226 Panther Family Newsletter - April 2022
	

	Spring is here and the weather is finally getting warmer. We’re officially in April! This month, we have many exciting remote events for our families to look forward to. We will be hosting a family workshop on April 5th at 7:00pm focusing on creating a parent community circle. This workshop will be provided by Ramapo and will focus on joining together to share our experiences and challenges, to listen and feel heard, and to give each other support during these challenging times. 

Elevate will continue providing important workshops this month. On April 12th and April 26th, these workshops will focus on goal setting, stress management, and procrastination. All workshops will be held at 6:00pm. 

Please complete your surveys! Every year, all NYC public school families, teachers, and staff in grades 3K through 12, and students in grades 6-12 take the annual NYC School Survey. The survey gives school leaders a better understanding of what you and other members of the 226 community think about our school. All families can take the survey online – in any of the nine NYCDOE supported languages – using their child’s nine-digit student identification (OSIS) number or by paper. They can find the OSIS number on the report card, student ID card or their NYCSA account. Families completing the survey online, please use the following, enter the letter “f” (lowercase) followed by their child's nine-digit OSIS number, and complete the survey. For example: enter f123456789. Visit www.nycschoolsurvey.org and take your survey by April 15th. 

PTA elections will be held on Thursday, April 28th at 6:00pm. If you’re interested in running for a leadership position on the PTA, please email our nominating committee at suhazureik@yahoo.com.  All positions are currently open. If you have any questions, please feel free to reach out to myself or the PTA directly. The April PTA Calendar link is here.

On April 30th, we will be hosting a “Grow Our Garden” event beginning at 9:00am. If you’re interested in volunteering with your family please fill out the following google form: here. PTA will be supplying refreshments as well! This event is open to all families interested in helping us create our special 226 outdoor edible garden. 

As always if you have any questions or need anything at all, please let me know! 


Warm regards,
Ashley Lermer - Parent Coordinator
alermer@schools.nyc.gov / REMIND
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	Upcoming Events:
· April 1			End of Marking Period 3
                                               Panther of the Month (Feb)
· April 2			Saturday Academy
· April 5			Ramapo Parent Workshop 
                                   Topic: Creating a Parent 
                                         Community Circle at 6:00pm
                      Join Workshop via Zoom: here 
· April 8 			Carnegie Hall Performs
· April 9 			Last Saturday Academy
· April 11- 14                 Vision Screenings
· April 12                    	Elevate Parent Workshop 
                                   Topic: Goal Setting at   
                                       6:00pm
              Join Workshop via Zoom: here 
· April 12 - 13		STEAM Science Expo
· April 13                       CEC Meeting @ 5:00pm
                        Join CEC D21 Zoom Meeting: here  
· April 15 - 22                 Spring Recess
                              (No School) 
· April 26                       Elevate Parent Workshop
                                   Topic: Stress Management
                                               At 6:00pm
                         Join Workshop via Zoom: here 
· April 26 - 27		NYS Math Exam
· April 28		SLT Meeting @ 2:30pm
                                   PTA Meeting/Elections 
                                   Principal’s Town Hall at
                                   6:00pm
                   Join Meeting via Zoom: here    
· April 29 		Panther of the Month (Mar.)
· April 30                       Grow Our Garden 
                                   Volunteer Day @ 9 - 1pm                                                           

Important Information:
· If you haven’t already, please make sure to create your NYC School account. The website is mystudent.nyc - not to be confused with myschools.nyc. This website is a direct link and communication with the DOE. All important academic information for your child will be featured on this site.. If you need any assistance with creating an account, please email me directly at alermer@schools.nyc.gov.
·  Friendly reminder to login to operoo.com and complete emergency contact card information.
· Surveys- Families that have more than one child in the same school or program, they should fill out one survey for each child in their family. If a family has children in two or more New York City schools or programs, the family should fill out a separate survey for each school and program.
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	Dear P.S./I.S. 226 Families:

NYS ELA Exam Completed & Upcoming NYS Math Exam: April 26 - 27 
This week, our students in Grades 3-8 completed two long, successful days of NYS ELA testing. This was the first New York State Exam in three years and we are all so proud of them! What an incredible job they did on both the multiple choice questions and writing passages. Now, we all prepare for the New York State Math Exam on Tuesday, April 26th and Wednesday, April 27th. We will have two remaining Saturday Academy Test Prep sessions on April 2nd and April 9th both from 8:30am - 12:30pm. Before the NYS Math Exam, we will again institute our NO HOMEWORK POLICY on the days before both exams. All we ask is that your child(ren) in Grades 3-8 get a good night’s sleep, read for fun, and eat a healthy breakfast on the day of the NYS exams. If you ever have a question about the NYS assessments, please don’t hesitate to reach out to me, an AP, our school counselor, or your child’s teacher. 

P.S./I.S. 226 Family Invitation: A Whole New World STEAM Science Expo - April 12 - 13, 2022
Here is a link to your invitation to our Whole New World STEAM Science Expo on Tuesday, April 12th and Wednesday, April 13th. Since our last in-person Science Expo in March 2020 just before the entire city shut down due to the pandemic, we welcome the return of our special Expo tradition with open arms. Our students have worked so hard and as a school community, it’s a delight to have our families allowed back into our school building to celebrate our students’ deep understanding of the scientific process. This week, our Expo boards were finally delivered and our incredible scientists are hard at work putting the finishing touches on their STEAM projects. 
· Families are invited to join us from 9:00 - 2:00pm on 4/12 and 4/13 when K-8 classes will be visiting. 
· The Expo is also open on 4/12 during Parent Engagement time from 2:45 - 3:30pm. 
· All DOE visitor protocols must be followed (proof of vaccination, ID, and health screening).

Panther of the Month Ceremonies
Today, we proudly celebrated our February 2022 Panthers of the Month after being chosen by their teachers for being respectful, responsible, and caring leaders. Congratulations to the proud families of all the winning Panthers! Here are links to all three ceremonies: Grades K-2 here, Grades 3-5 here, and Grades 6-8 here. Thank you to the families who joined us for our Zoom assemblies this morning!

National Recognition: Yale Center for Emotional Intelligence RULER Mentor School
Here is a link to the Congratulatory RULER Mentor School Family Letter I sent out on March 24th. Our school along with five other schools across the United States were selected by the Yale University Center of Emotional Intelligence to be a R.U.L.E.R. Mentor School! This is the first national cohort and a result of a five-year SEL journey adopting RULER into all PreK-8th grade classrooms to support our students, families, and staff. Here is a link to the RULER Mentor School announcement video by Dr. Marc Brackett, Founder of RULER and Director of the Yale Center of Emotional Intelligence. At the five-minute mark, you will hear him announce us as the sixth and final school selected.

Pre-K Mask Mandate Still in Effect
Mayor Eric Adams announced today that New York City will seek to keep its school mask mandate in place for all Pre-K students. Mr. Adams said that preschoolers should continue to wear masks because they are too young to be vaccinated and coronavirus cases are increasing again in the city, fueled by an Omicron subvariant, BA.2, that is now dominant in the United States.
“New Yorkers, we want you to be prepared, not panicked,” Mr. Adams said at a news conference at City Hall. The city’s health commissioner, Dr. Ashwin Vasan, asked parents for “patience and grace” as the city tried to keep New Yorkers safe. “We’re recommending to wait a little bit longer before making masks optional for this age group,” Dr. Vasan said at the news conference.

Ramadan School Support
To all families who observe Ramadan beginning on April 2, 2022, please know that our entire school community is here to support your child(ren) in any way we can. During this religious period, some Muslim students may choose to observe Ramadan by fasting from sunrise to sunset and will go without eating or drinking throughout the school day. Our school faculty will make every effort to provide a supportive environment for Ramadan-observing students during this period. The Chancellor’s Regulation A-630 addresses the DOE’s obligations with respect to religious-observance accommodations. Per Chancellor’s Regulation A-630, students who fast will be allowed to sit separately during meals, if they so desire. Please just let our teachers, counselors, or Assistant Principals know how we can provide support here for your child(ren) here at school.

Cafeteria and Kitchen Air Conditioning Electrical Work Begins:
It’s taken many years to rewire the entire school building for air conditioning. With the air conditioning now working well in all PreK-8th grade classrooms, the electrical wiring finally begins in our cafeteria and school kitchen on Wednesday, April 6th. We’re hopeful to have this work along with the electrical work for our new Welcome Sign on the corner of 23rd Avenue and 60th Street completed by May 2022. Woohoo!

Thank you for your continued partnership and support.

With Gratitude and Hope, 

Evan Klein
Principal
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Dear P.S./I.S. 226 Families, 
 
Now that Spring is here, it is a good time to reboot our minds, our bodies and our spirits.  There may be a lot of mental weight that is pressing on us between the world happenings and within our personal lives.  May we use this season as a time to refresh our outlook and nurture ourselves.  Below are some resources I have recently come across that address life and academic topics - for adults and children.  May you find at least one resource helpful and uplifting.  May it melt away the winter blues or take you away from pain/ frustrations/disappointments/anger and re-energize you & help you feel refreshed and powerful!  And for those who are in the yellow quadrant of our Mood Meter, may you stay resilient and be at peace. 

Good Luck to all our 3rd-8th Grade Math Scholars on April 26th - April 27th.  

For 8th Graders:  SHSAT & High School Results will be available in May.

Stay strong & well.  Enjoy your spring/holiday break.  

Warm Regards,
Denise Tsekouras
School Counselor (N-Z)


Counselor’s Finds - Miscellaneous Resources
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	UKRAINE: 5 ways to talk to children about conflict | Save the Children International
LONDON, 25 February 2022 – As hostilities in Ukraine escalate, children may see and hear things about the crisis in the news, leading to feelings of uncertainty, anxiety and fear, which parents and caregivers need to address, Save the Children’s psychologists warn. Ane Lemche, a psychologist and child counselor with Save the Children, said children around the world might not fully ...
www.savethechildren.net
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	Love For Ukraine
Love for Ukraine As the humanitarian crisis in Ukraine deepens, we want to help. We are calling on schools, families and communities to directly support Ukrainian refugee families through our Love For Ukraine video project and fundraising campaign. Thank you for your big hearts and generous support!
kidsforpeaceglobal.org



	  Love For Ukraine  Love For Ukraine As the humanitarian crisis in Ukraine deepens, we want to help. We are calling on schools, families and communities to directly support Ukrainian refugee families through our Love For Ukraine fundraising
Kidsforpeaceglobal.org

Article:  How to Talk To KIds About Violence, Crime & War

Child MInd Institute - Trauma Response
	—---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
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https://www.sandyhookpromise.org/gun-violence/16-facts-about-gun-violence-and-school-shootings/
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	16 Facts About Gun Violence And School Shootings - Sandy Hook Promise
2. Guns are the leading cause of death among American children and teens. 1 out of 10 gun deaths are age 19 or younger. 2 3. Firearm deaths occur at a rate more than 3 times higher than drownings. 3. 4. The U.S. has had 1,316 school shootings since 1970 and these numbers are increasing. 18% of school shootings have taken place since the tragedy at Sandy Hook Elementary School in December 2012. 3
www.sandyhookpromise.org


https://www.sandyhookpromise.org/gun-violence/know-the-signs-of-gun-violence/
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	Say Something Anonymous Reporting System - Sandy Hook Promise
The Say Something Anonymous Reporting System enables students to anonymously report an issue 24/7/365 through an app, hotline, or website when they see a classmate who is at risk of harming themselves or others.
www.sandyhookpromise.org


—-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Work-Based Learning Opportunities for Students with IEPs: Summer Youth Employment Program (SYEP)
As in previous years, students with IEPs are invited to participate in the Summer Youth Employment Program (SYEP), a partnership between the DOE and the New York City Department of Youth and Community Development (DYCD). For six consecutive weeks in July and August, students ages 16–21 will engage in a remote, in-person or blended work-based learning experience, for 25 hours weekly at a rate $15.00 per hour, New York State’s minimum wage; students ages 14–15 will experience in-person or blended project-based learning and will receive a stipend.
Interested students should submit a completed application for their age group through their borough’s Transition and College Access Center (TCAC) office by 5:00 p.m. on April 22.  
· Students ages 16–21 should submit a completed SYEP Older Youth Participant Application; and
· Students ages 14–15 should submit a completed paper SYEP Younger Youth Participant Application.
Note that the SYEP is open to all NYC youth between the ages of 14 and 24.
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Mental Health and Wellness



NYC Mental Health for All
Mental Health for All is a central hub where every New Yorker can connect to care and find mental health resources for themselves and their loved ones. No matter the age, ZIP code, ethnicity, or gender, we want every New Yorker to be able to live their best life.
NYC Well Hotline
NYC Well offers free-confidential-24/7 support for problems like stress, depression, anxiety, and drug or alcohol use. NYC Well services include: counselors who will respond without judgment; connection to suicide prevention, crisis counseling and emotional support for you or someone you care about; and referrals to Mobile Crisis Teams for people experiencing a behavioral health crisis. Text and chat available in English, Spanish, and Chinese; for service in other languages please call the number provided below.
· Talk: 1-888-NYC-WELL (1-888-692-9355)
· For Relay Service for Deaf/Hard of Hearing: Call 711
· Text WELL to 65173
· Chat: nyc.gov/nycwell
Crisis Supports
· Suicide Prevention Lifeline: 1-800-273-TALK (1-800-273-8255)
· Crisis Text Line: Text HOME to 741741
Hite Site
Hite Site offers a citywide online search for mental health, social services, and healthcare agencies.

______________________________________________________

UFT Positive Learning Collaborative MH Hotline
_____________________________________________________

Tutoring & HW Help 


tutoring - edumate nyc

edumatenyc.org

nyp homework-help brainfuse

common denominator  - Math 

summer tutoring

dialateacher
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